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Winchester Sport & Leisure Centre

Welcome to our project newsletter. We hope to keep you informed as

to our plans and progress towards the delivery of the Winchester Sport & 

Leisure Centre.
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Considerate

Constructors Scheme

As a founding partner of the Considerate 

Constructors Scheme (CCS) in 1997, all 

Willmott Dixon sites are registered with 

the CCS. The scheme influences the way 

we design our strategy of work and we 

are committed to working to the higher 

code of conduct.

willmottdixongroup

@WillmottDixon 

WillmottDixon

www.willmottdixon.co.uk

Founded in 1852, privately-owned contracting 

and interior fit-out group Willmott Dixon is 

dedicated to leaving a positive legacy in our 

communities and environment. We create 

value for customers, stakeholders and 

communities by working in a sustainable and 

responsible way to shape the built 

environment and make a positive impact to 

society's well-being.

Willmott Dixon 

Group
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What has happened? What happens next?

Over the coming weeks we will be focusing on:

• The continued installation of the mechanical & electrical elements

• Commencing the tiling to the main and le1945-560arner pools

• Continuation of the S278 (road works) on Bar End Road

• Installation of hard landscaping, retaining walls, walkways and 
bridges 

• Continued work to the access roads around site and paving to the 
car parking bays

Other news
Building Lives restarted over the summer months with 2 successful intakes.  This was achieved through on line learning with the 
final assessment being undertaken in a safe controlled environment, followed by a socially distanced site tour.  We have further
intake dates booked for September and October following this new way of learning.
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Willmott Dixon are a founding Associate Member of the Considerate 
Constructors Scheme (CCS).  The project is scored against a code of practices 
set out below:
 Care about appearance
 Respect the community 
 Protect the environment 
 Secure everyone’s safety
 Value their workforce

All Covid-19 social distancing guidelines continue to be fully 
adhered to and are now standard practice in our day to day 
working as we continue to progress well on site.

The building's external envelope has now had the photovoltaic 
panels installed, and the glazing and cladding are nearing 
completion.  Works to the hard landscaping around the main 
building, retaining walls, access roads, and car parking bays are 
now underway. 

Internally we are progressing well.  We have installed the ETFE
rooflight above the main pool.  As the internal walls continue to 
be erected, the mechanical and electrical works follow on.  
Tiling has started in the main pool area, and works to the 
squash courts is underway.  Screeding the floor is progressing 
well, and sports equipment, hoists, and the lift have been 
installed.

The road construction, roundabout, and pathways, which will 
form the primary access to the leisure park, are progressing 
well in Bar End Road. These works continue into October, with 
some minor disruption to be expected to journeys in and out of 
Winchester. We apologise in advance for the inconvenience 
associated with the works.  Please contact the site team on the 
numbers provided if you want to know more about the work. 


